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On Monday 24th June we held our President Changeover at Cross Keys Hotel. 

President Ginny Billson passed the chains of office to our youngest Member, 

Mark Tognon, who will be Club President for the 2019-2020 Rotary Year. We 

congratulate both Ginny and Mark for their hard work and commitment to 

the Rotary ideal of Service Above Self. As we all commit to making Keilor 

East Rotary even stronger, we will work towards highlighting this year's 

Rotary International theme - Rotary Connects the World.

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/


President’s Report  President Ginny Billson

Monday 24th June 2019

•        In her last official duties President Ginny Billson presented three Paul Harris Fellows to Jane Odgers and Janice Young  for their tireless work for our Days for Girls project 

and Tina Ballos, our Foundation Director, who has sourced generous sponsorship from the Bendigo Bank Community Bank, Keilor East Branch. She also presented cheques to Cherrie 

Osborn for Days for Girls, Martin Taurins for RAGSMA, Jenny Foster for Donations in Kind and Bruce Cameron for the Moonee Ponds Foundation.



President’s Changeover   - Monday June 24th 2019

Keilor East Rotary’s President’s Changeover was held  in the upstairs function room at Cross Keys Hotel , Pascoe Vale Road Essendon.

Barbara and John Rafter were presented with the 2019 Club Excellence Award for 

their tireless efforts in collecting foreign coin donation boxes and for their many 

other services to their new Rotary Club. We warmly congratulate them and thank 

them for their Service Above Self.

Our new Club Board Members were presented with their badges of office. 

We congratulate and thank them for taking up the 2019-2020 positions.



President’s Changeover   - Monday June 24th 2019

Keilor East's Rotary has two new Club Members. Jenny Foster and Paul Perrottet were inducted by President Mark Tognon and received their dinner badges, 

having previously been members of Essendon Rotary and Flemington Rotary respectively. We warmly welcome them and wish them well at KERC.

Assistant Governor Des O’Shanassy and District Governor Bronwyn 

Stephens and Mark joined us for the evening.
Above – Jenny Foster and Paul Perrottet were inducted as our newest  Keilor East Rotary Members.



President’s Changeover   - Monday June 24th 2019

Mark and his planning team deserve our hearty congratulations upon choosing a great venue, a delicious meal and creating a warm and friendly atmosphere for our Changeover.

President Mark acknowledged the patience and understanding of his fiancé Melissa 

Softley, his mother Sharon and his family during his preparation for his presidential year.
There were congratulations all around  for new members, Paul Harris Fellows and  

Donation Cheque recipients.



Our Rotary Youth Exchange Student – Marina Monnerat from Nova Friburgo – Brazil

Keilor East's Rotary Youth Exchange student Marina Monnerat is currently staying with the Osborn Family.

We went to Sammy’s 1st Birthday Party on Sunday 30th June. Marina 

was very helpful with the babysitting before and during the event. 

Both Joshua and Sammy adore Marina. 

Over the past week Marina has attended 

her first Rotary President’s Changeover, 

had her nails done in the City with her 

friend Luana, had coffee after school on 

Friday ( End of Term) at Crème Café in 

Keilor Road Essendon with her school 

friends and said farewell to her Swiss 

Rotary Youth Exchange friend, Lea. 

She is now becoming more independent 

and has been travelling by bus as well as 

train.

https://www.cremecafe.com.au/


Upcoming Events

The beautiful private Keilor garden referred to in 

the above Save the Date is our own Cherrie 

Osborn’s. 

Are you a reader and a book lover? 

Well don't miss our upcoming event. 

We are raising money for health and 

education in Cambodia and are 

focusing on the wonderful project 

Days for Girls. This project embodies 

health and education and we feel 

privileged to play a small part in 

supporting what is happening in our 

part of the world - Cambodia. We 

also support other education projects 

in Battambang and Siem Reap.



What’s Next?

Date Event

Monday 1st July Vision for 2019-2020  -Committee Handover Night

Saturday 6th July Bunnings BBQ at Watergardens, Taylors Lakes

Monday 8th July Dancing Night – MarShere Tullamarine

Monday 15th July Rotarian Behind the Badge – John Youings

Wednesday 17th July Proposed Club Board Meeting – Anglers Tavern

Monday 22nd July Rotary in the LGBTI Community – Grant Godino and Aleksei BE

Monday 29th July Social Night - Trivia Sporting Globe Watergardens

Sunday 4th August Bunnings BBQ - Watergardens

Monday 5th August Funeral Planning 

Monday 12th August Youth Services/New Generations Committee Night/ Award Recognition

Monday 19th August DG visit with Club Birthday Celebration

Program Director

2019-2020  

Annie Webb

Our Club gratefully acknowledges the sponsorship we receive from the Keilor East Bendigo 

Community Bank and Smart Storage World to assist us in providing services to the Community.

Rotary Club of Keilor East meets on

6.30pm for 6.45pm at Keilor East RSL,

Hoffmans Rd, West Essendon

For Club Membership or Sponsorship information

Contact: Past President, Joe Albioli (0438133123)                                             

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org 

Rotary Thanksgivings

*We give thanks for our daily food. May Rotary friends and Rotary 

ways, help us to serve all our days.

* For good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve, we 

give thanks.

https://marshere.com.au/studios/tullamarine
http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/


July Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays

July 12: Heather Honeyborne and Ben Carroll

July 16: Liz Gibbs

July 19: Joe Albioli

July 23: Jan Allan

July 31: John Bergbauer

Wedding Anniversaries

July 11: Patrick and Heather Honeyborne

July 14: Joe and Liz Albioli

July 15: Daryl and Sonja Cornish

Rotary Anniversaries

July 9: Ben Carroll



Member News -

Can you help? 

If you have any of the Paddington Bear series of any other new 

children’s books they would be welcomed by our Members who are 

going to Cambodia in August. 

Congratulations to our Paul Harris Fellows

We would love some of your 

family and/or holiday 

photos for this page. Text to 

0411773360 or email to 

keiloreastrotary@gmail.com

L to R:  DG Bronwyn Stephens, Tina Ballos, Jane Odgers, 

Janice Young and President Ginny Billson.

Mark’s family members are very proud of him as 

he begins his Presidential role.

R to L: Steven Ballos,  Annie Webb and Tina Ballos’s

Mother Fay.


